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 William L. Hubrecht

William became a prison of war on April 9, 1942 but wasn’t listed as missing until early 1943 when his mother received a telegraph reporting that he was a POW.

Thousands of American troops surrendered, but each person’s survival became dependent on the actions of just nine others. “We were divided into 10-man squads, with the officers in separate squads from the enlisted men. If one man escaped, the other nine in the squad were shot.”


While a prisoner in the Philippines, he did farm work. After being transported to Japan, he worked in a coal mine. (The prisoners were held in many locations to discourage the Allies from striking those areas.)


Hubrecht was in Camp Cabanatuan No. 2 in Bataan, the Philippines form May 30, 1942 to July 23, 1943 then in Camp 17 in Fukuoka, Japan from August 10, 1943 to September 5, 1945. “I was 50 miles from Hiroshima when the atomic bomb dropped,” he said.


Liberation meant a return to the United States, marriage and a family. Now Bill and two of his sons are postal employees, Maurice Hubrecht is a mechanic, and his brother Charles is a carrier, both in Indianapolis. Bill has been with the Postal Service since 1984 and says, “I intend to keep working as long as I feel good. I enjoy being around people.”
